City of Shoreacres



WORKSHOP MINUTES

The City Council of the City of Shoreacres, Texas, conducted a workshop on Monday, February 11, 2013 at 6:00 p.m.

in the City Council Chambers of City Hall, 601 Shore Acres Blvd., Shoreacres, Texas with the following present constituting a quorum:

Mayor

Dolly Arons

Mayor pro tem

Richard Adams

Alderwoman

Dana Woodruff (absent)

Alderwoman

Connie Ramirez (absent)

Alderman

Matt Webber

Alderman

Steven Jones

City Administrator / City Secretary

David K. Stall (absent)

Administrative Clerk

Annie Linthicum

1.0 CALL TO ORDER / ROLL CALL: The meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm.

2.0 WORKSHOP

2.1 <u>Discussion of the budget development process and availability of council members to participate in budget workshops.</u>

Council members worked on a time table for development of the 2013-2014 fiscal year budget.

2.1 <u>Discussion of the Harris County Precinct 2 BetterStreets2Neighborhoods</u> program and streets proposed for asphalt resurfacing.

Council members discussed the possibility of Harris County resurfacing a few of our city streets with asphalt. Council members suggested that staff develop a comprehensive plan to prioritize street repair.

2.3 Discussion of the community outreach and the Blackboard Connect system.

The City has the ability through the Blackboard Connect system to send text messages to residents as well as conduct emergency phone calls. There was discussion regarding whether these texts would appear in a format similar to the amber alert texts. The texts will be sent to inform residents of city emergencies, utility issues and emergency events. It was suggested that these texts also be sent when there are emergency situations called into the CAER line.

2.4 <u>Discussion of the city's continuity plan and the collection of critical records.</u>

Steven Jones outlined the initial steps to be taken to prepare the city's continuity plan and the collection of critical records.

3.0 ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 pm.

PASSED AND APPROVED THIS 25TH DAY OF FEBRUARY, 2013.

Dolly Arons, Mayor

David K. Stall, City Secretary